

DELTA DATA

Beverly Elementary School and Delta Athletic and Recreation Society

present:MOVIE NIGHT

where: at the school

FEB. 3- THE YEARLING

FEB.17-SNOW WHITE AND THE 3 STOOGES

MAR.3- THE KING AND I

Doors open at 7:40 p.m. Showing starts at 8:00 p.m.

TYE'S GARAGE & LUNCH BAR

Lyndhurst, Ont.

Welding repairs

Open Mon.-Sat. 8a m. - 8p.m.

Ph. 928-2073

Delta Legion Hall Renovations

Renovations to the Delta Legion Hall are nearing completion, thanks to the hard work of members and volunteers.

A New Year's Eve party was held for members and their friends and the gaily decorated building added to the holiday spirit. Approximately 40 people attended and after an evening of dancing, enjoyed a delicious buffet.

"Chantry Co" - Delta Fire Department

The regular monthly meeting was held on January 10, with the usual monthly business being dealt with, and a work session being held before the meeting.

The next regular meeting will be held February 14th, at which the first \$100. Draw ticket for 1978 will be drawn. EVERYONE WELCOME!

HARLEM-CHANTRY U.C.W.

Mrs. Leo Wykes was hostess for the Harlem-Chantry U.C.W. meeting on Tues. Jan. 3 at 2 p.m. The theme for the meeting was New Year's Resolutions.

The president Mrs. L. Townsend opened the meeting with call to worship and welcomed the members.

Mrs. Holmes Eyre conducted a very impressive worship service in keeping with the New Year's theme, assisted by Mrs. Albert Gile with scripture reading. Hymn "O God our help in ages past" was sung with Mrs. E. Campbell at the piano.

Roll call was answered by 13 members with a New Year's verse.

The offering was received and dedicated.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved and correspondence consisting of thank you notestee. was read.

Mrs. Omar Hunt read a very interesting New Year's paper prepared by Mrs. Geo. Kitson who was unable to attend due to illness.

Business was conducted in the usual manner. Treasurer Mrs. E. Campbell gave a financial statement for 1977.

25 Home and 16 Hospital calls were made to the sick and shut ins and 11 books were read.

The president thanked Mrs. Wykes for her hospitality and all who helped with the meeting and closed the meeting with prayer.

A social hour and refreshments were enjoyed by all.

Next meeting will be Feb. 7.

COUNCIL NOTES

Township of Bastard & Burgess

Notes from the regular meeting of January 3, 1978.

Motions were read and carried for the following accounts to be paid:

General Account-\$6200.44

Park Account - \$144.46

Welfare Account - \$586.00

Road Account -\$25,828.96

Business as follows:

- that Council appoint A.J.

- that Council appoint A.J. Graham Engineering as our Drainage Engineer for the Arthur Chant Municipal Drain.

- that Council appoint A.J. Graham Engineering as our Drainage Engineer for the Schmid-Mattice Drain Improvement.

- that Council accept the tender of Texaco Canada Ltd. (Merton Candy, Distributor) to supply gasoline, diesel fuel and fuel oil.

- that Council appoint the following members for our own Committee Work:

Road Committee: Ray Niblock, Arch Ostrom

Sanitation Committee: Goodson Mattice, Poss Bell

Finance Committee: Arch Ostrom, Goodson Mattice.

- that Council appoint the following members to the Committees:

1. Ross Bell - Library Bd.

2. Frank Perrin - N.L.P.A. Edwin Chant - N.L.P.A. Fred Lake - ex officio member to N.L.P.A.

3. Arch Ostrom - Building Committee Raymond Niblock - Building Committee

- that Council of the Township of Bastard and South Burgess accept the petition of the land-owners for "Improvement to the Schmid-Mattice Drain", as presented on Jan. 3, 1978, for record purposes only:

Goodson Mattice was excused from voting on this resolution.

- that Council authorize the Clerk to contact Welby Computer to have our tax bills done by the computer system for 1978.

- that Council do now adjourn to meet again January 16, 1978, at 1.00 P.M. or at the call of the Reeve.

The All New

Delta Cavern

UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT

Specializing in smorgasbord-seafood, beef and pork.

Book our dining room for private parties, receptions or banquets. Call 928-2859, ask for Ginny.

Entertainment in the DISCO CAVE * PIZZA * ARCADE upstairs

Licence under L.C.B.O.

Excellent food

0

Cheerful service

Open-noon to 1 a.m. Closed Mondays

STAFF CHANGES

BEVERLY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Due to low enrolment, the staff at Beverly Elementary School has been reduced by the equivalent of one half-time teacher.

Mrs. Jaqueline Carpenter has been reassigned to additional duties at Sweet's Corners School. At the same time, Mrs. Suzanne Schuurman is leaving to accompany her family to a new residence in Ottawa. Their enthusiasm and dedication will be missed.

Mr. John Jonston has joined the staff on a half-time basis. His duties will include the Grades 7 and 8 French program and occasional substituting for Mr. Leeson.